

To: Members of the Peterborough Architectural Conservation

Advisory Committee (PACAC)

From: Erik Hanson, Heritage Resources Coordinator

Meeting Date: January 4, 2018

Subject: Report PACAC18-001

January Heritage Preservation Office Report

Purpose

A report to advise the PACAC on the monthly activities of the Heritage Preservation Office (HPO) for December, 2017.

Recommendation

That the Peterborough Architectural Conservation Advisory Committee approve the recommendation outlined in Report PACAC18-001, dated January 4, 2018 of the Heritage Resources Coordinator, as follows:

That the report with respect to the activities of the Heritage Preservation Office for December 2017 be received for information.

Budget and Financial Implications

There are no budgetary or financial implications associated with the recommendation.

Background

Young Canada Works Application- Applications for a Young Canada Works summer student are due January 15, 2018. Staff is planning to submit an application to support hiring a summer student to create a story mapping and mobile app highlighting the significance of Little Lake Cemetery. The story mapping will build on work being undertaken by Fleming College Geomatics students who will be completing an update of the database started by the city several years ago.

PACAC Project Coordinator- Jessica Bisson who has been with the HPO since September 2017 as a Fleming College intern has agreed to take on coordinating PACAC's Spring 2018 projects including the heritage tradeshow, the Heritage Hunt and Doors Open.

The Urban Park- Construction on the urban Park has begun. Demolition of the Shish Kebab Hut took place in mid-December, the asphalt and planters have been removed and an archaeological assessment is scheduled to take place spring of 2018.

Circulations Received for Comment

File: Z1802

Address: 235 Bellevue Street **Zoning By-Law Amendment**

Development Description: The applicant proposes to amend the Zoning from the R.1. – Residential District to the R.2. – Residential District to permit the conversion of the existing pool area in the dwelling to a second dwelling unit. The applicant proposes to add a parking space to the west side of the existing garage.

Recommendation by Staff: No comment required

Submitted by,

Erik Hanson Heritage Resources Coordinator Emily Turner Heritage Researcher

Contact Name: Erik Hanson Heritage Resources Coordinator Phone: 705-742-7777 Ext. 1489 Toll Free: 1-855-738-3755

Fax: 705-748-8824

E-Mail: ehanson@peterborough.ca